
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                            

 

Pastor:                          Mike Umbenhaur 
Director of Music: Darren Hoyland 
Office Administrator: Cara Love 
Day School Director: Brigitte Daniel 
Housekeeper:  Cris Barrientos 
Nursery Attendant: Jill Rowley 
 

Sunday Service Hours:  
  Adult Bible Study:    9:00 am 
  Worship Service:  10:00 am 
 

Office Hours: 
  Monday:   office closed 
  Tuesday – Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 
  Friday:   9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
The office closes from 12:00-1:00 for lunch
  

 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
ORANGE 

902 GREEN AVENUE 
 

Phone: 409.883.2097 / Fax: 409.883.6178 
www.firstpresorange.com 

 

 
 

Around the Church 

 

Monday-Friday: Mother’s Day Out and Preschool 
Tuesday: Soup Kitchen 11:30 am – 12:30 pm Gillespie Bldg. 
Friday: Soup Kitchen 11:30 am – 12:30 pm Gillespie Bldg. 
   

Session / Committee Members 

 
Clerk .......................................................... Katy Hardey ............................................. khardey@msn.com 

Associate Clerk ........................................ Karen Colburn .......................................... ktcolburn@yahoo.com 

Congregation Life .................................... Karen Colburn .......................................... ktcolburn@yahoo.com 

 ................................................................... Marla Blanke ........................................... marlablanke1@gmail.com 

 ................................................................... Mike Combs ............................................. mike.combs@sbcglobal.net 

Day School ............................................... Peggy Delafosse...................................... pdelafosse@gt.rr.com 

 ................................................................... Katy Hardey ............................................. khardey@msn.com 

Finance/Stewardship ............................. Karl Wickham .......................................... karlwickham@yahoo.com 

Nominating .............................................. Karen Colburn .......................................... ktcolburn@yahoo.com 

 ................................................................... Gloria McKee ........................................... gtmckee@gt.rr.com 

Personnel ................................................. Peggy Delafosse  .................................... pdelafosse@gt.rr.com 

 ................................................................... Katy Hardey ............................................. khardey@msn.com 

Property .................................................... Karl Wickham .......................................... karlwickham@yahoo.com  

 ................................................................... David Crim ............................................... david-crim@hotmail.com 

 ................................................................... Bruce Alexander ...................................... brucewalexander@sbcglobal.net 

Worship ..................................................... Susan Swan ............................................. sswan@gt.rr.com 

 ................................................................... Karen Akers ............................................. feather@gt.rr.com 
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INSPIRING WORDS FROM PASTOR MIKE 

 
“You shall not misuse the name of the LORD your God, for the LORD will not hold anyone 
guiltless who misuses his name” Exodus 20:7 NIV 
 
Most of us are not used to the New International Version of this passage—we grew up with 
“thou shall not take the name of the LORD, thy God, in vain.”  For as long as I can remember, 
I’ve been told that this is the verse (commandment) that says it is wrong to cuss.  But I ran 
across a commentary that suggested the “real” meaning of speaking the name of God “in vain” 
is to speak God’s name casually or trivially—perhaps in a haphazard way and with emptiness. 
 
The Hebrew people were led to conclude that God’s name should not even be spoken at all! So 
where we read “Yahweh” (YHWH), the Hebrew people would not pronounce God’s name! In 
the Old Testament (which remember is written in Hebrew NOT English) one would only see 
YHWH.  People would leave it up to educated people to fill in the vowels—which would require 
breath and spirit.  In fact some scholars believe that these four consonants are the “very few 
that do not allow you to close one’s mouth around them; in fact they are very likely a brilliant 
attempt to replicate human breathing—‘YH’ on the captured in-breath, and ‘WH’ on the 
offered out-breath!”(Richard Rohr, Things Hidden, p. 131). Wow! 
 
In our day of atrocious language, finger-pointing, blaming and hate-filled words, God reminds 
us that his name is not trivial nor is it casual.  We have arrogantly assumed that we understand 
all things about God.  Maybe we in the church ought to take up the practice of NOT saying 
God’s name (YHWH) and referring to him (as our Jewish Brothers and Sisters do) as Elohim or 
El Shaddai.  Maybe we need to revere God and stop using his name as a magic penny or 4-leaf 
clover.   
 
I wonder how the tone of social media would sound then…?   
 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Mike 



 
 

The Walk to Emmaus ~ A Journey with Christ 
February 21-24,  2019 

 

While they were talking and discussing, Jesus himself came near and walked with them Luke 24:15 
 

The Walk to Emmaus is an experience of Christian spiritual renewal and formation that begins with a three-
day short course in Christianity. It is an opportunity to meet Jesus Christ in a new way as God’s grace and love 
is revealed to you through other believers. 
 

Following the three-day experience, participants are joined in small groups to support each other in their 
ongoing walk with Christ. 
 

The objective of Emmaus is to inspire, challenge, and equip the local church members for Christian action in 
their homes, churches, communities and places of work.  Emmaus lifts up a way for our grace-filled lives to be 
lived and shared with others. 
 

You will have the opportunity to participate in the daily celebration of Holy Communion and to understand 
more fully the body of Christ.  You will experience God’s grace through the prayers and acts of anonymous 
service offered by the Emmaus community.  You will leave with an experience of Christian love in action that 
will equip you for new levels of grace-filled service and leadership. 
 

Who should go to Emmaus? 
 

Emmaus is open to members of any Christian denomination. Emmaus is for the development of Christian 
leaders who: 
 

¶ Are members of a local church 
¶ Have a desire to strengthen their spiritual lives 
¶ May have unanswered questions about their faith 
¶ Understand that being a Christian involves responsibility 
¶ Are willing to dedicate their everyday lives to God in an ongoing manner 

 

Details  
 

Location: First UMC Orange-Malloy Center / 502 N. 6th Street / Orange, TX 77632 
 

Start:    February 21 @ 6:00 pm 
End:    February 24 @ 6:00 pm 
Cost:    $150 
 

Organizer:   Casey Ford, Lay Director 
Phone:   (409) 767-0455 
Email:   fordcaseylea@gmail.com 
 

If you are interested in this journey, please contact Casey Ford for more information.  You can also log on to:  
goldentriangelemmaus.org for more information and for the application form. 
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One of the abundant blessings God has given to First Presbyterian Church of Orange is the opportunity to 
gather in fellowship each Sunday following our Service to have lunch.  Below is the schedule for the next 
four months.  Your help is always appreciated.  Please contact Karen Colburn, 409.313.3152, to offer your 
assistance. 

 
February 03      Personnel 
February 10      Building & Grounds 
February 17      Worship 
February 24      Membership/Mission/CE 

 
March 03 Day School    April 07       Building and Grounds 
March 10 Nominating    April 14       Worship 
March 17 Finance /  Stewardship  April 21        Easter ɀ No Meal 
March 24  Potluck     April 28       Membership/Mission/ CE 
 

Valentineõs Day ~ February 14 
 
Valentineôs Day is a special day to express love but Godôs love is on-going, for all times. 
 
God continues to consistently and abundantly demonstrate that love. Are we willing to maintain 
control over our actions and reactions so in all things and in all ways, we are communicating His 
love? Are we willing to let go of the hurts and injustices, keeping no records of the wrongs done to us. 
 
Valentineôs Day is an opportunity to send cards to people we like, but Godôs love is unconditional, 
available to all at all times. 
 
God knows all there is to know about us, both the good and bad, and loves us anyway. Are we willing 
to let go of our biases and judgmental attitudes and extend Godôs grace? 
 
Valentineôs Day is a token expression of how we feel about others but Godôs love is sacrificial, giving 
of oneself. 
 
Godôs love drove Him to give His all in sending Jesus. He sacrificed His own life so we can be in a 
relationship with Him, also breaking down the barriers between people who are different from one 
another so they can live in community. Are we willing to get beyond some discomfort or 
inconveniences to maintain that unity He died to bring? 
 
We have a relational God who is love and expects us to love others as He loves. Use Valentineôs Day 
to express your love to those you care about but remember that it is going to take more than a special 
day for them to experience Godôs love through you. 

Confirmation Classes To Begin 
 
Confirmation Classes will begin Sunday, February 24 from 9:00 a.m.—10:00 a.m.  Please 
contact Karen Colburn at 409-313-3152 to sign up or for more information. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

***If there is anyone still in need of hurricane recovery help, please 
contact Pastor Mike at 409-221-9281*** 

  

Please be in Prayer f or : 
 

Leigh-Anne and the Trawhon Family ~ Leigh-Anne is waiting for a heart transplant.  Please pray for Godôs 

guidance and mercies in this time  
 

Ron and Kathryne Rehfuss ~ healing for Kathryne and guidance for Ron as her care-giver 
 

Ricky Hargrove ~ Ricky is recovering from surgery and Pauline is his caregiver. When Ricky has healed from 

this surgery he will have another surgery...basically he will be having multiple surgeries throughout this year. 

Both elbows, fluid drained from brain, lower back and carpal tunnel.  

 

Pray for healing from recent surgery so he can have the next surgery...he wears a neck brace with his head up 7 

days a week for 24 hours. He has learned to do life but cannot turn his head and is unable to drive 

 

Paula Burton ~ still in Hurricane recovery as well as providing care to Bob who has Alzheimerôs 
 

Nora Bolinger ~ having treatments for breast cancer 
 

Kodee Ferguson ~ LCMHS 11th grader.  Has blood clots in lungs and is in a Houston hospital being treated 

with an EKOS machine 
 

Ludean Sharp ~ at home with hospice for lung cancer 
 

Vena Shaw ~ health issues 
 

Family and Grandchildren of Davina Wilson, who passed due to lung cancer 
 

Sheila Hidalgo 
 

Steve Fletcherôs Sister, Grace ~ undergoing treatment for cancer.  Prayers for total healing 
 

Beth Cooper and Penn Johnson ~ that Penn remembers the truth and stays his sweet self 
 

Margaret and Rick Sipek ~ battling lung cancer 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Please note a change of address 
for Patty and David Mouton : 
 

501 Panther Hollow Dr., Unit 
11105 

Marble Falls, TX 78654 
 

 



 
Womenôs Group will meet for dinner on February 27 for fellowship.  

Contact Karen Colburn at 409-313-3152 for details.  
  

 
Womenôs Group will begin a new book study, Calm My Anxious Heart by Linda 

Dillow, on Wednesday, March 6 at 6:00 p.m.  This study explains what God says 
about contentment and offer ways to apply it to daily life.  If you would like to join 

the group and need a book, contact Karen Colburn at 409-313-3152. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Magic happens when you show Gratitude 
 

7Å ÃÁÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÃÅ ÃÈÁÎÇÅȢ  7Å ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÁÌÌÏ× ÉÔȢ  !ÎÄ Á ËÅÙ ÔÏ ÁÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÁÃÃÏÕÎÔÁÂÉÌÉÔÙȢ  
When we take accountability for every aspect of our life, we are in the most powerful 
position to allow change to occur.  Implementing these steps of gratitude will help us 
create remarkable change for the good in life! 
 

Appreciate Everything ~ even that which you judge as bad, wrong or painful 
 

Express Gratitude for Every Single Moment ~ the more you create feelings of appreciation 
and gratitude, the more you will attract into your life, which you can appreciate and for 
which you can feel gratitude. 
 

Gratitude is one of the highest vibrations in which you can be.  Look for things for which 
you can be grateful. 
 

Pray ~ thank God for believing in you, for giving you the agency to create your life and for 
remembering your truth. 
 

Thank all the people who have shown up in your life to play their parts for you. 
 

Write a Thank-You Note to someone to express your appreciation for them. 
 

Appreciate Yourself ~ for what you are remembering and for the joys you are creating. 
 

Putting a daily focus on moments of thanks will shift your core vibration which allows 
greater shifts in your life.  Remember that you DO have the power to change anything in 
your life.  Whether the actual event changes or you change your response and perception, 
both create a new experience.  The first big step to making use of that power is by showing 
gratitude for your life.  Be accountable first, and great change will follow. 


